Hospital Library Services Program Committee Meeting

August 26, 2005

9:30 a.m. 

Canastota Public Library

Present: Deborah Hailston (Faxton-St. Luke’s), co-Chair; Kris Hogan (Crouse Hospital), co-Chair; Kathy Hughes (Medical Circuit Librarian); Betty Jean Ingui (SUNY Upstate); Halayna Lisczynskyj (St. Elizabeth Medica Center); Beverly Marcoline (Utica College); Ellie Sheldon (St. Joseph’s College of Nursing); Nancy Howe, CLRC liaison.
Absent: Jane Berry (Oneida Healthcare Center); Michael Garcia (St. Elizabeth’s College of Nursing).

The meeting was called to order at 9:40 a.m.

Minutes of the July 19, 2005 meeting: Approved.

WALDO/LWW Offer: Nancy Howe distributed the information emailed to her by John Shaliko of SENYLRC. He is the 3R’s director who is dealing with WALDO to get pricing for LWW titles through OVID (along with some other 3R’s people). OVID needs total revenue of $193,000 from the participating Councils in order to give us this deal. There are 3 levels of pricing: 

· 1-25 titles

· 1-50 titles

· 1-100 titles

The Committee needs to look at the titles being offered then decide which 25, 50 and 100 titles suits our region best. If we agree (more or less) with the other participating Councils in title selection then we need to come up with our share of the $193K. The money would come from the State Grant (approximately $16,000) and the rest would have to be made up by members kicking in for the cost.  The Council needs to let the other 3R’s know by September 15th if we are going to participate. Commitment letters from WALDO are going out in October and are due back in November. 
Database Consortia Group Update: There was no news to report from this effort, which is being led by Cristina Pope of SUNY Upstate. Beverly Marcoline/Utica College will be added to the growing list of libraries wishing to participate. Nancy Howe agreed to contact Cristina Pope to find out where her negotiations with OVID stand as of this date and to let her know that the HLSP Committee needs to know where the deal stands on or before September 10th.  Kris Hogan provided an update from the last meeting at Upstate where OVID did a demonstration of OVID Books and databases for those who attended.
Circuit Librarian Report: Kathy Hughes presented a business plan based on our contingency plan that Little Falls Hospital will not renew their contract in 2005-06. Also, Nancy Howe will arrange for a meeting with the other Circuit Librarians that are affiliated with the other 3R’s Councils to see how they are providing services to their libraries.

Budget Update: The grant that CLRC received from the State was for $61,581 as predicted by Jeannette Smithee earlier this year. The figure of $65,727 that Mike McLane projected to the Committee was State Ed money - a soft figure that is used until the budget is passed. The State went back to the 2002-2003 budget and funded all programs at that level this year. The technology grant will be taken away. Nancy will present the updated itemized budget at the next meeting.
Next Meeting: TBA – October at CLRC Headquarters
